Universal Periodic Review 21 – Turkey
Intervention by the Kingdom of the Netherlands 

Mr. President, 

The Turkish government has shown great courage and determination in starting the peace process with the Kurds. However, the peace process has now reached a stage where further steps are needed. Full recognition of civil rights and of past mistakes, are essential ingredients for a lasting solution. 
The Netherlands welcomes recent judicial reforms to comply with international obligations on freedom of expression. However, we are concerned about the number of prosecuted journalists. We also believe that measures to limit internet freedom should be proportionate to the alleged abuse of the freedom of speech.
1. The Netherlands therefore recommends Turkey to abolish any statutory limits on crimes by government officials, like torture, extrajudicial killings, and disappearances, both in respect to legal investigations as well as prosecutions.
2. On freedom of expression, the Netherlands recommends Turkey to exercise restraint using anti-terrorism legislation in legal proceedings against journalists and to ensure the proportionality of measures that limit access to the internet.

Thank you, Mr. President 
